
Deborah Munroe Noonan Memorial Research Fund 
Frequently Asked Questions 
 
Proposal Submission 
 
For the 2025 grant cycle, does the proposal need to be submitted by a Community-Based 
Organization (CBO)? 
No, the proposal does not need to be submitted by a CBO. However, one award from the 2025 grant 
cycle will be 
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Can multiple applicants apply from the same organization? 
Yes, multiple applicants may apply from the same organization. 
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Are there limits to budgeting PI’s time?  
Typically, the Principal Investigator budgets 10-20% of his or her time to a Noonan project. A clear  
justification must be supplied by the applicant if the budget is outside these guidelines.  
 
Does the Applicant’s bio-sketch/resume/CV need to be formatted in the same way as the 
Proposal (11-point font, 1-inch margins)? 
The bio-sketch may be in a minimum of 10-point font but it must be legible or you may use the 
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partnership site, versus connections with multiple sites that will allow involvement from early 
childhood educators in MULTIPLE different types of settings? 
The program prioritizes 


	Regarding the $160,000 maximum project budget, do funds need to be equally allocated across both years of the award?
	Yes, funds should be allocated equally across both project years, with a maximum of $80,000 each year.
	NoonanAwards@hria.org

